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 Knights of Columbus 

June 2019 Newsletter 

Nunc Coepi 
 
As we wrap up the 2018-2019 Fraternal Year, our phrase 
“Nunc Coepi” “Now I/we Begin” brings a new beginning 
to Wisconsin.  We have two new officers in place, State 
Chaplain Fr. Andrew Kurz and State Warden Miles Casey 
will be installed along with our new State Secretary Mi-
chael Tomsyck, State Treasurer John Huttenhoff, and State 
Advocate Corey Coonen at this year Summer District Dep-
uty Organizational meeting will be held in Manitowoc 
June 29.  PSD Ron Faust will be stepping down as Mem-
bership Director and take over duties as our IPSD, Brother 

PSD Tim Guski has stepped down as IPSD and started his new adventure as a 
Field Agent for the Ludger Borger Agency.  We wish PSD Tim Guski, fair 
winds and following seas as he begins a new episode in the Knights of Colum-
bus journey. 
 

Additionally, we will be installing upwards to (29) new District Deputies along 
with those returning for another tour of duty.  We have also done a little rea-
lignment with a few Districts and Councils both in La Crosse and Green Bay to 
help align them better and for future growth.   
 

Several of our Program and Membership directors and coordinators have 
changed as well, stay tuned!  One of the more exciting changes is our appoint-
ment of Brother Mark Jelinek, yes, the head Tootsie Roll guy is now going to 
be our new Membership Director! Exciting news, Brother Mark is developing 
teams of coaches (called Regional Membership Coaches or RMC’s for short), 
they will be assigned two or three districts throughout the state to provide those 
District Deputies and Councils a valuable resource to assist their respective 
regions districts and councils in achieving our state goal of Net/Net +1.  The 
team has some great ideas moving forward and will be ready to start on July 1.   
I want to thank IPSD Ron for the many years serving as our Wisconsin Mem-
bership director, his tireless efforts have ensured the growth of our order - 
Thank you. 
 

I have heard it said that “growth requires change. And change requires behav-
ing, thinking, and even feeling different than what you have been doing.” I 
don’t know who said this but  if you think about it, if we are not growing then 
we become stagnate and unproductive.  Faith in Action, is a new way to think 
about membership, inviting others to the benefits of being a Knight, showing 
those others, being proud of what we do, all requires us to feel a little different-
ly, act with more passion, and purpose.  It’s can be hard, but certainly not im-
possible.  As we move into this next fraternal year, let’s keep “Nunc Coepi” as 
our motto moving forward, and remember, that we begin again, knowing that 
all things are possible with God by our side! 
 

Vivat Jesus 

Jack Wrbanich 
State Deputy 
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Welcome Back 

Congratulations and welcome back to  

Wisconsin, Former State Chaplin and the 

New Bishop of Madison. 

Bishop Joseph Hying  



Ceremonials 

  Coordinates installation of council officers with 

district deputy. 

 Schedules and publicizes frequent First Degrees. 

 Confers with district deputy for Second and Third 

Degrees. 

 Arranges Mass for departed brothers. 

 Awards certificates, cards and pins during 

“Honorary Membership” and “Honorary Life Mem-

bership” ceremonials. 

 Maintains proper conduct of ceremonials at regular 

meetings. 

Duties 

 Appoints a council chaplain.  

 Appoints a membership director to organize and 

implement the council’s recruitment, retention and 

insurance promotion action plans. 

 Appoints Program Director to organize and imple-

ment the council’s service programs. 

 Appoints standing committees. 

 Schedules and presides at council officers’ 

meetings. 

 Regularly monitors the council’s performance to-

ward achieving its membership, insurance and Ser-

vice Program goals and awards. 

 Appoints admission committee and makes sure it 

functions properly.  

 Recognizes honorary and honorary life members. 

 Recognizes past grand knights, “Knight of the Year,” 

community leaders, etc.  

I have been asked to be a  

Grand Knight, 

What are my responsibilities? 

Has your Council 

made a donation 

to PKD (Penny a 

Knight a Day),  

Respect Life or the 

Special  

Olympics? 
 Conducts semi-annual council audit with trustees in 

January and July. 

 Ensures forms, i.e., election of officers, appointments, 

awards, Fraternal Survey, etc., are completed by appro-

priate council officials and forwarded to the Supreme 

Council. 

 Organizes and/or supervises First Degree team. Sched-

ules and announces degree dates. 

 Arranges for council representation at wakes and me-

morial services for deceased brothers. 

 Arranges for “Resolution of Condolence” for family of 

deceased.  

 Oversees preparation of annual reports from all officers 

and standing committees for council files and incoming 

officers.  

 Obtains and acquaints the booklet, “How to Conduct a 

Meeting — Parliamentary Procedure.”  

 Starts all Council Meetings on Time. 



 

State Program/Community Director 
Brothers, 
 
We're heading down to the wire as we wrap up our 2018-
19 Fraternal Year and prepare to begin 2019-20.  A lot to 
be done: 
 
1)  Do those final Church Drives or other recruiting efforts 
to help get the state to the Circle of Honor (1 new mem-
ber per Council across the state) as well as to earn those 
McGivney, Founders, Star and Wisconsin Outstanding 
Council Awards.  Be sure to work with your Field Agents/
General Agent to get your needed insurance members 
arranged also. 
 
2)  If you have your Child Safety Requirements done for 
2018-19, great!  If not, start now to work to get those 
done soon so you're ready to be successful in 2019-
20.  Double check your status in July-September so you're 
sure that all your required guys (Grand Knight, Program 
Director, Family Director and Community Director) are OK 
for 2019-20. 
 
3)  Wrap up your Faith in Action and other parish-based 
programs for 2018-19.  Document them and file all the 
necessary program-specific or Fraternal Program report 
forms with Supreme and the State Forms address 
soon.  Be sure that you have those 4 required Faith in 
Action programs done for this year. 
 
4) Fill out your Columbian Award form and file it well be-
fore the June 28 deadline!  Even if you are not able to 
earn the award for this year because you fell short on the 
number of programs you did, missed some of the re-
quired programs, or fell short on the Child Safety require-
ments, still fill out and submit the form as it will be great 
practice for doing better in 2019-20.  Remember to file it 
with Supreme, the State Forms address and your DD. 
 
5)  Work with your DD and fill out your Wisconsin Out-
standing Council application form.  File it with the State 
Forms address and your DD by July 1.  You can also send a 
copy to me if you wish.  I badly need this information if I 
am to be able to determine this year's winners of this 
highest State honor a Council can earn! 
 
6)  Be sure to file your 185, 365, Summer Audit, 
Roundtable Annual Reports (2630) and Roundtable Coor-
dinator Report (2629) for next year as soon as you possi-
bly can.  If your Council missed any of these or the Frater-
nal Survey, you can still get those in for 2018-19.  Re-
member that the 185 and 365 are crucial to having your 
Child Safety requirements completed/registered proper-

ly. 
 
7)  Check to see if your Financial Secretary has sent in 
your PKD and Culture of Life contributions for 2018-19 
yet.  If not, they need to be in by June 30!  If you're not 
sure what you sent in so far, check with the State Office 
or Dan Miller for the CoL Fund. 
 
8)  Finally, set yourself up for success in 2019-20.  Meet 
with your pastor and parish leadership team now to de-
termine programs and priorities for 2019-20 as well as 
assess your 2018-19 Fraternal Year.  Do the same with 
your Officers and Directors; set your program (Faith in 
Action) and membership efforts for the Fraternal Year 
now.  Order necessary materials.  Arrange sites, dates, 
details for your Punt, Pass, Kick; Soccer; Citizenship and 
Culture of Life Essay, Christmas Poster Contests now.  Get 
your younger members involved in leadership, with new 
ideas and programs! 
 
If I can be of any help to you, feel free to contact me at 
any time.  I'd sure be happy to come to your Council/
Officers meeting if I can offer assistance/direction. 
 
Vivat Jesus!  Nunc Coepi! 
Bill Frayer 
State Program/Community Director 
 

P.S.  We're still looking for a new Program Coordinator for the 

Milwaukee Archdiocese (or 2 guys who'd be willing to share the 

role).  We also need a new State Youth Athletics Coordinator 

(PPK, Soccer, Free Throw).  If you'd be interested in either of 

these positions, it would be a tremendous help to me.  Contact 

the Worthy State Deputy or me for more information. 

 



BISHOP’S BOUNTY!! 
HOW BIG WILL YOUR CHECK BE AT YOUR DIOCESAN 

MEETING IN SEPTEMBER? 
 
It depends on you.  Score some of Worthy State Deputy “Captain Jack’s Bonus Bishop’s Bounty” for your 
Bishop.  Rumor has it every council that brings in a minimum of one new member during this promotion 
which started convention weekend will be “in the picture” for the check presentation! 
 

 
How do you score the Bishop’s Bounty?  Gath-
er Roses for Mary!!  Here is how that works. 
 

La Crosse and Green Bay, our biggest two dio-
cese by number of Knights: You will gather a 
rose for every 4 new members. 
 

Milwaukee and Madison, the next two in size 
by number of Knights: You will gather a rose 
for every 3.5 new members. 
 

Tiny but mighty Superior: You will gather a 
rose for every 2 new members. 
OK, so how do you turn that into “Bishop’s 
Bounty?” 
 

$20 to your Bishop for every rose gathered by his Knights, and a $50 bo-
nus when you gather more than a dozen by at least one full rose. 

 

BUT WAIT!!!  There’s more!!! 

 

 

 

CAPTAIN’S BONUS 1!! 
Gather 3 Roses and Captain Jack will give your 
Bishop a $30 bonus in honor of the Holy Family. 
 
CAPTAIN’S BONUS 2!! 
Gather 4 more to reach 7 for the month and Captain 
Jack will give your Bishop an additional $70 bonus 
in remembrance of the 7 sorrows of our Lady. 
 
CAPTAINS BONUS 3!! 
Gather another 5 to reach 12 for the month and 
Captain Jack will give your Bishop another $120 
bonus in honor of your evangelization efforts and in 
appreciation for the first evangelizers, the 12 Apos-

tles!! 
Reach that level and you will earn $460 for your Bishop!! 

 

Again, how big will your check be at your diocesan meeting in September? 



 
NEW TOOL! 
 
In case you missed it, we have a great new tool that answers 
the question, “Who are the Knights and what do they do?” 

 
It is a small version of the Faith in Action book, which 
even many Knights have not seen.  And even if they 
have, it is too big to use effectively with a “tap on the 
shoulder.”  By the way, where is a good place for that 
“tap on the shoulder?” If you answered everywhere, you 
are correct!  Please, always be inviting! 
 

The small version of the Faith in Action book is item num-
ber 10831.  Your FS can order it online by clicking the 
“Supplies” button after he logs in.  Here is a link so you can 
take a look at it: https://www.kofc.org/en/resources/
programs/10831-faith-in-action-booklet.pdf 

 

Get some!  There are lots of events coming in our 
churches and schools.  Be equipped to win. 
 

Stay up with all the great happenings on FlockNote!  What?  
You don’t get FlockNote messages?  Just text the word 
Brother to 84576, then click the link that is returned.  It’s 
that simple!  Don’t miss out.  Of course, the first group you 
will want to join is our Membership Group!   
 
Or, if you need more details, go here: http://kofcknights.org/
StateCouncilSite/article.asp?ID=88 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Ron Faust 
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Marian Prayer Program 
Our Lady of Help of Persecuted Christians 

Brother Knights, 

I greet you in the Easter season with the joy of our Risen Lord, Jesus Christ.  May is also the month of 

Mary.  Mary has a unique role in our church as the mother of God.  We also take time to honor her role as  

queen of heaven and earth.  You will see several "May crowing" ceremonies during this month honoring 

this title of Mary as well.  Mary was crowned queen of heaven and earth following her assumption into 

heaven.   If your council is hosting the icon this month, this is perfect time to celebrate these titles of Mary 

and her powerful intercession for our intentions , especially for those suffering persecution for the faith in 

our country and beyond.   Again, we must realize that  the things and ideals that we hold true in our country 

is not held self evident in other countries.    Not only can you not practice the faith for you and your family, 

you may suffer consequences such as a loss of a job, home and even the lives of you and your family.   Do 

you know someone who has lost a family member,  job , home for any reason?  You know the pain and 

heartache that accompanies this loss.  With any loss there is suffering at some level.   Offer your time of 

prayer and sacrifice in this program to ease the suffering of those who have had these types of loss, espe-

cially for the faith.  My wife and I have experienced loss and we have truly felt the power of prayer to ease 

our minds and soul.  These people need our help not only in prayer, but in action.   I hope that your time 

with this program of prayer and meditation will lead you and your council to be inspired by the Holy Spirit 

and Mary to search for charitable ways that you may assist our brothers and sister in the faith and good will 

to live a life of freedom according to a well informed conscience to Know , Love and Serve God and our 

neighbor. 

 If you have any questions, I would be happy to help you implement this powerful program of prayer and 

intersession.   God Bless. 

Kevin Blau 
Marion Prayer Program Coordinator 
608.697.9758 



Our Lady of Persecuted Christian Schedule  

      

     

     

      

    7 

     

      

     

     

      

 May 7, 2019 through June 3, 2019  

District 63  District 28  District 80 

      

 June 4, 2019 through July 8, 2019 7 

District 70  District 27  District 91 

      

 July 9, 2019 through August 5, 2019  

District 69  District 20  District 83 

      

 August 6, 2019 through September 2, 2019  

District 68  District 44  District 87 

      

 September 3, 2019 through September 30, 2019  

District 67  District 5  District 89 

            27 

 October 1, 2019 through October 28, 2019  

District 72  District 10 District 88 

       

 October 29, 2019 through November 25, 2019  

District 49  District 14 District 81 

       

 November 26, 2019 through December 23, 2019  

District 50  District 9  District 21 

       



Degrees 

Has your District scheduled a 2nd and 3rd Degree in 2018-19? 

Have you asked your members what day would be best?  Sunday afternoon?    

Tuesday night? Wednesday night while their kids are at religion class? 

Saturday morning? 

We ask men to join, shouldn’t they hear the lessons? 

4th Degree in Richland Center in May 

WOW!!!! 

There are NO 2nd, 3rd, or 4th Degrees on 

the Schedule in June, July, August or  

September! 



Well it’s been just over a year that we started the E-Membership in Wisconsin.  We had a very slow start in the begin-

ning but we are picking up momentum as we go.  Several questions have come up and we continue to make improve-

ments to the process of getting prospects in the system.  We are trying to make this as simple as possible for our pro-

spects and our current members that use this system!!!   

This system was put in place to HELP you and your councils with membership, this is and will not replace what you and 

your council do now for membership recruitment.  We would like to see this in used in conjunction of what you do to 

get new members.   

Not only does this E-membership get new members, but it is starting to get our lost, past members interested in the K 

of C again!!!  Those who had left our organization for whatever reason are now taking a second look at what we do, 

who we are, and why we do what we do and have used this system to rejoin our fraternal efforts.  I think they like what 

they see and re-think…I want to become a part of that organization again. 

In the past year we came up with another VERY easy way for you to get an introduction of the Knights of Columbus to a prospect.  

Its very simple to use and best of all does not take much time to do.  Most of us now carry a cell phone so now you can sign up pro-

spects any time any where you have cell service.  You can use this at your church drives, breakfast fund raisers, fish fries, any 

Knights of Columbus functions you have.  Also try using it at a family function to get a family member to possibly join our rank.  

Well what is this….Its called a landing page, all you need to get from the prospect is there Name and Email address; would be nice 

to have a phone number and city but not necessary.  Here is what it looks like at: http://bit.ly/council3805 (replace 3805 

with your council number) 

 

Supreme will build a CUSTOM Prospect Landing Page for your council that you can use on a phone, a tablet or a computer.  Just go 

to     info.kofc.org/pagerequest     Any Questions please contact me! 

 

Paul Quigley  Wisconsin Online Membership Coordinator  

District Deputy District 46 

E7547  Hwy 23/33 

Reedsburg, WI. 53959 

Cell Phone: 608-393-1623 

Business Phone: 608-524-1306 

Fax: 608-524-4278 

E-Mail: pwqkoc@gmail.com 

Council 3805 

Assembly 1198 Faithful Scribe 

E-Membership 

info.kofc.org/pagerequest
mailto:pwqkoc@gmail.com


April Diocesan Families of the Month 
 April Diocesan Families of the 

Month 
Brother Knights! 

It is an honor and privilege for me to present to you our Dioce-

san Families of the Month! 

Green Bay Diocese – George and Vir-

ginia Hintz, Council 5514, District 10 

George (#2041437) and Ginnie Hintz are Council #5514’s APRIL 

Family of the Month.  Both George and Ginnie are members of 

St. Gabriel’s Parish.  George retired from Kimberly-Clark as a 

dispatcher LVDC – Kimberly-Clark and Ginnie from the Theda 

Clark’s as a switchboard operator and insurance office.  They 

are the parents of five adult children:  Debbie, a graduate of 

UW-Whitewater is a Certified Public Accountant and Office 

Manager at Burns Industrial, Whitewater; Cindy, who has a 

FVTC Mechanical Design degree and graduated from UW-

Oshkosh with a degree in Geography works at Natural Boutique 

as an Asst. Manager, Neenah; Paul , a UW-Whitewater Business 

graduate, works as a Product Manager for Outlook Graphics, 

Neenah; Dick, a UW-Whitewater Finance graduate, is the Hu-

man Resources Director at Converges, Appleton; and Bob is the 

2nd shift supervisor at Derby Molded Plastics, and lives in Kim-

berly.  George and Ginny have ten grandchildren and nine great 

grandchildren. George is an Honorary Life member and 3rd de-

gree Knight. He became a Knight on January 2, 1979, recruited 

by Mike Simonis. George and Ginny are regular 8:00 a.m. mass 

attendees at St. Gabriel’s.  George frequently ushers at this 

mass. Ginny attends Ladies in Prayer on Wednesday mornings 

and together they attend Julie Schmitz’s Thursday morning bi-

ble study group.  Contributions to St. Gabriel’s:  George has co-

chaired the SOAR Christmas and Valentine Dances for ten years 

with Ron Wisniewski and Gary Cunningham; has worked Tootsie 

Roll drives and rummage sales; is one of the Brat Boys who 

works at the Bemis Wednesday cookouts; and, has  worked the 

St. Gabriel Pancake/Porkie Breakfasts.  George also works Fri-

day mornings at St. Vincent de Paul; and is/was a Parish Money 

Counter.  He has also helped manage the Little League and co-

managed the Senior League.  Ginnie is a  past member of Chris-

tian Women; was a Brownie Scout Leader;  has worked on St. 

Gabriel’s Parish Picture Books ; funeral services; has helped in 

the Parish offices ; and, has helped at St. Gabriel’s when all five 

children were in school.  Ginny also attempted to start a group 

to welcome new members to the Parish, but it never material-

ized due to lack of volunteers.  Together George and Ginny have 

worked the St. Gabriel’s Roundup…worked the kid’s games; and 

worked fish fries.  George and Ginny, both graduates of Am-

herst High School, moved back to Amherst when they retired. 

Their lakeside home provided many happy family gathering 

memories  for over 15 years. They belonged to St. James Parish 

in Amherst.   Though retired, they continued to volunteer their 

services for church-related and community-related endeavors:  

George belonged to the Tomorrow River Lions for 13 years;  

worked the food stand at the Iola Car show;  worked the 4th of 

July Picnic, Little Britches Rodeo, and painted signs for golf 

outings.  Ginny was a Tomorrow River Lioness for 13 years; 

served as its President and Secretary; worked for the Diabetes 

Awareness - Rosholt camp and worked to sort eyeglasses for 

overseas distribution; and, helped with the annual Easter Egg 

Hunt.   Ginnie also was a member of the Altar Society serving as 

both President and Secretary; and worked funerals.  George 

and Ginnie both drove for the Eye Bank between Stevens Point 

in the winters while at Amherst. George currently bowls twice a 

week. 

La Crosse Diocese – Dave and Pat 

Jankoski, Council 3249, District 24 

Dave and Pat attend Mass regularly and when their children  

come home, they are always with them in  the pew like they 

were when they lived at home.  Dave and Pat are Eucharistic 

Ministers and are always involved with the church events, fund-

raisers.  Dave delivers the church bulletins to the nursing homes 

and sets the activity center at HomePlace for Mass once a 

month and brings the residents of home to the Mass.  Dave has 

served on the church council for many years.   Dave was the 

mayor of Stanley for 15 years and he is still involved with some 

city committees.  Dave and Pat are very active in the Stanley 

Historical Society and spend many hours a month doing some-

thing for that group.  Both belong to the Ministry Hospital Auxil-

iary and both belong to the Stanley Lions Club.  Both are very 

active and involved with both organizations. Dave is Treasurer 

of the Stanley-Boyd Schools Alumni Association and does a lot 

of work for the yearly event.  Dave is also involved with some 

county organizations  like Clark County Tourism, Chippewa 

County Community Fund.   

 



Madison Diocese – Francis and Judy 

Apel, Council 12491, District 42 

The Apel Family is a faith-filled family.  As a family they pray the 

Rosary and regularly attend Eucharistic Adoration together. 

Francis is a founding member of the St. Ann KC Council 12491.  

He is a 4th Degree member and member of the honor guard of 

Assembly 1200. Francis served as the Financial Secretary for 8 

years. He is a committee member in Boy Scout Troop 167 in 

Stoughton.  He has served on the St Ann Parish Education Com-

mission.  Judy helped found the Mothers of Pre-Schoolers 

(MOPS) group at St. Ann's and over 7 years served in every lead-

ership position, including Coordinator for 2 terms. She is the Co-

chair the Vocations Commission, is a small group prayer leader, 

Bible study leader, and  trained leader for the Catherine of Sien-

na Called and Gifted program and certified Spiritual Gifts Inter-

viewer. Together Francis and Judy helped to bring Christian Ex-

perience Weekend (CEW) to St. Ann's serving on the team in 

Dubuque, IA and in St. Ann's for multiple years.  Together they 

have taught Baptism preparations classes, and both have volun-

teered extensively at St. Ann School over a twenty-one-year pe-

riod.  As a family in the community they have volunteered at St. 

Vincent de Paul food pantry, Food4Kids and Host A Family. Their 

children have all served as Altar Servers, all have attended Cath-

olic school, each child volunteers in the community and their 

oldest daughter is currently discerning her vocation in a religious 

community. 

 

Milwaukee Diocese – James and Janine 

Ramsey, Council 4897, District 71  

Serving as Grand Knight for council 4897, Jim continues a lifelong 

dedication to sharing his and Janine's devotion to our faith.  He 

recently joined the ranks as a Forth Degree Knight.  Jim has 

served St. Joseph as a Eucharistic minister and taught religious 

education for more than 10 years.  He is a strong believer in 

praying the Rosary.  Jim has taken our four degrees seriously as 

he dedicates his life to the service of others.  His job as a Fond 

du Lac county fire fighter included 12 years as Chief.  He has now 

transitioned to work for the public utilities department based in 

his hometown of Brandon, Wisconsin.   Janine has been active as 

a lecturer when her schedule as a registered nurse allows.  Their 

three children have maintained a strong faith life.  Michael is 

currently in the Navy.  He is a member of  the Knights of Colum-

bus and teaches religious education in San Diego, where he is 

stationed.  Joe and Morgan attend Mass with Jim and Janine and 

continue to build on their Faith. 

 

Superior Diocese – James and Amy Pe-

ters, Council 2137, District 83 

The Dr. James & Amy family have been chosen by Council #2137 

as their family of the month because of their dedication and 

service to St. Joseph's Parish and School in Rice Lake, WI. They 

serve on the Parish Education Committee, assist with Script 

sales, serve as mentors for the Warriors for Christ youth pro-

gram, as coordinators of the Traveling Chalice program, as Hos-

pitality Providers and Servers, and assist with Children's Liturgy 

at Masses. The Peters Family has 5 children, Lily 15, Faith 14, 

Lucas 12, Leighton 9, and Juliana 7. All the children have or are 

attending St. Joseph’s Catholic School and serve as Altar Servers. 

Dr. James works in Family Medicine for Marshfield Medical Ser-

vices. James and Amy volunteer for Feed My Starving Children 

and the Forrest Run. 

 

A Call to Action 

Brothers, it is critical that we identify the outstanding families 

that are in your parishes and honor them as being your council’s 

family of the month. By doing so, we are thanking them for all 

they have done and encourage them to continue being a great 

Catholic family. Their example provides inspiration to the other 

families in our parishes. But more importantly,  they are teach-

ing our children and grandchildren how to be a great Catholic 

family so that one day, they too can pass this example down to 

the next generation.  

Thank you, gentlemen, for honoring the families in your parish-

es. You are raising their candles up for all to see! 

Vivat Jesus! 

SK Joe Uchytil 

State Family Coordinator 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Faith in Action – Family of the Month 
Hello Brother Knights! 

Thank you again for an great April!   

Below is a summary of our progress to date.  

 

District Participation 
Our district participation decreased by 3 from last month to 32 putting us at 

51.6% participation.  

 Worthy Brothers. Can we continue to find at least 

ONE family in the 12 parishes in each district that 

deserves to be honored for all they do for our parish-

es, community and councils? 

I believe we can! 

Let’s set our goal to having 55% district participation next month. 

Supreme Standing 
Louisiana has reclaimed 1st place from us by turning in 47 FOMs while Wisconsin sent in 41 FOMs. I am 

still very proud of Wisconsin for doing such a great job! I am positive we are going to do better as we 

shift our goal to having 100% district participation by the end of the year.   

There are awesome families in every district that deserve to be honored.  

 

There were five families submitted to Supreme that did 

not get submitted to state. Unfortunately, these families 

were not considered for the Diocesan Family of the 

Month award. Gentlemen, PLEASE send your forms to 

forms@wikofc.com too! 

 

There were two forms sent to state that did 

not get sent to Supreme, so these families 

were not considered for the Supreme Fami-

ly of the Month awards. Gentlemen, PLEASE 

remember to send your forms to frater-

nalmission@kofc.org too! 

 

 

 

mailto:fraternalmission@kofc.org
mailto:fraternalmission@kofc.org


Supreme Families of the Month 

Supreme chose the following families as the Supreme Families of the Month. Supreme will be sending them a nice certificate and 

letter. 

• Path and Patti Jehring, St. Croix Council 1762, Hudson, Superior Diocese 

• Agatha Fendrick,  Cardinal Mindszenty Council 6689, Colman, Green Bay Diocese 

• Marc and Julie Laudonio, Our Lady of the Green Scapular Council 16863, Monona, Madison Diocese 

Diocesan Families of the Month 

The April Diocesan families of the month are:  

 

 

Please refer to the April Diocesan Families of the Month article to learn about these amazing families!  The Grand Knight will re-

ceive the Diocesan Family of the Month awards so they can present it to the families. 

Thank you, worthy brothers for submitting your awesome families to Supreme! 

 

Welcome to the Family of the Month Program! 

We had one new council that submitted a Family of the Month. Welcome to the program! 

 

Every council should be striving to submit at least one family of the month before the end of 2019, so they can choose them as the 

council Family of the Year. The family can then be considered for the Diocesan family of the year, State family of the Year and Inter-

national Family of the Year.   

 

District Deputies on Fire! 

This month’s District Deputy leaders are Chris Mosconi and Paul Zimmerman. 

Diocese Families Sub- Winning Family Council 

Green Bay 10 George and Virginia Hintz Neenah Council 5514 

La Crosse 11 David and Pat Jankoski Emer-Quinn Council 3249 

Madison 9 Francis and Judy Apel St. Anne’s Council 12491 

Milwaukee 5 James and Janine Ramsey John C. Burke Council 4897 

Superior 2 James and Amy Peters Rev. C.F. Schmitt Council 2137 

Total 37     

Council Grand Knight District Deputy Diocese 

Bishop Rhode Council 2990 William Letter 5 – Luke Rasmussen Green Bay 



Here are the other amazing District Deputies that have more than one Family 

of the Month in their District.  

Thank you, worthy District Deputies!  Your leadership is greatly appreciated! 

 

 

Overall, we are doing pretty good this year with the num-

ber of districts that have more than one council sub-

mitting a FOM.  

Hopefully we can do better next month.   

Thank you again DDs! 

 

Meet all our April Families of 

the Month! 
Here are all the Families that were submitted to 
state for April.  The yellow highlighting indicates 
they were the Diocesan Family of the Month. 
 
Thank you, councils, for submitting all the awesome 
families! 

 

New Goals 
Gentlemen, we must continue to try new ideas to help 

new families see the value that the Knights can bring to 

their families.  

I would like to challenge the leaders in our councils to 

join me in exploring how we can use the Family of the 

Month program to grow our council membership. 

Let’s set a goal of having 50% of our families each month 

be families that are not yet Knight families.  

If we combine this with our goal of 100% district partici-

pation, we could have around 200 new Knight families by 

the end of 2019! 

In June, I will be providing some ideas on how we can do 

this and am also asking each of you to suggest any ideas 

you too may have.  

Let’s start honoring families that are not yet knights and 

welcome them into our councils! 



Closing 

How do I find a family to honor as our council’s next Family of the Month?  

I would suggest 

• looking in the bulletin 

o families of servers 

o Eucharistic ministers 

o Organizers of church events 

o Older families who have been parish members forever 

• Ask the church leadership (priests, deacons, staff) to suggest families that are always helping out 

• Ask your parish contact during your round-table meetings 

• Council - consider 

o your District Deputy 

o your council leadership, officers and program directors 

o those helping with council events 

o New members 

o Shining Armor award winners 

Gentlemen, these families are worthy of honor and being thanked for always being there. They are silently being the example that 

others, including our own children and grandchildren, need to follow.  

Through this awesome Family of the Month program, the Knights of Columbus has the privilege to bring joy to families for thanking 

them for all they do on behalf of everyone. The benefits are: 

• The family is grateful for the recognition 

• Everyone else is grateful to the Knights for stepping forward to honor the family 

• The perception of the council increases for taking time to serve the parish in a very visible way 

It is a win-win-win situation!  

I am grateful that your councils are willing to take the time to choose a family, give them the recognition they deserve and sub-

mitting them for the Family of the Month.  

Please let me know if there is anything I can do to help.  

Vivat Jesus! 

 

SK Joe Uchytil 
Wisconsin Family Coordinator 



Our Lady of Guadalupe Silver Rose Run 
One Life, One Rose 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Silver Rose Program 

Canada - United States - Mexico 

 
We now have the Silver Rose schedule for Wisconsin 2019.  The 

schedule for Route 3 is : 

 Manitoba  4 Mar thru  1 Apr 

 North Dakota  2 Apr thru  1 May 

 Minnesota  2 May thru  20 May 

 South Dakota  21 May thru  21 Jun 

 Iowa   22 Jun thru  21 Jul 

 Wisconsin  22 Jul thru  12 Aug 

 Illinois   13 Aug thru  9 Sep 

 Missouri  10 Sep thru  7 Oct 

 Arkansas  8 Oct thru  7 Nov 

 Texas   8 Nov thru  1 Dec 

 Mexico   2 Dec thru  12 Dec 

 

The Roses are presented to Our Lady on her feast day, 12 Dec, at the Basilica of Our Lady of Guadalupe, Monterrey, 

Mexico.  We have the Rose for three weeks, one less than the previous couple years. 

 

Thank you to all of the Councils and Districts who volunteered to host the Silver Rose.  We could not use all of the 

Councils that volunteered, but we did meet our goal of covering the whole State and minimizing the travel distances. 

 

Hosting the Silver Rose does not mean that it is a Council function.  The Council represents all of the Councils and par-

ishes in it’s surrounding area.  If you are in the surrounding area, contact the host Council and make the service a true 

outreach to bring Mary to the people.  On any one given day, the number of services is NOT limited to one.  We have 

warm evenings with long hours of sunshine, hopefully without ice or snow.  Some Councils have even had a run (walk) 

between the 

sites.  Posters and announcements will be available to help communicate this great opportunity to link with our Lady of 

Guadalupe, the patroness of the Americas. 

 

John Sustar, Wisconsin Silver Rose Coordinator 

(608) 847-1140      jsustar@hughes.net 

 

mailto:jsustar@hughes.net


What is the Silver Rose Run? 
In December 1531 the Blessed Virgin appeared to 
Juan Diego at Tepeyac Hill. She directed him to 
visit the Bishop and ask that a temple be built at 
the foot of the hill. The Bishop did not believe his 
story. A second time after another visit by Mary, 
the Bishop needed a sign. After a cure of Juan’s 
uncle, he was directed to gather roses not native 
to the area at the frozen garden at the top of the 
hill. Mary arranged them in his tilma (cloak). 
When Juan returned to the Bishop and opened his 
cloak the roses fell to the floor, revealing a portrait 
of Mary on his coarse fabric cloak. The Bishop 
built the temple. Within ten years, millions were 
converted to Catholicism. Over the centuries with 
civil war, persecution and efforts by the 
government to destroy the cloak, the Blessed 
Virgin has been instrumental in the history of 
Mexico. The cloak remains today in Mexico City. 
The Knights of Columbus Columbian Squires in Monterrey wanted to honor Mary and 
invited other Squires from Mexico, United States and Canada to participate. In 1960 a 
real rose originated in London, Ontario, and after a mixed trip arrived at the International 
Bridge in Laredo where Squires ran it to the Basilica of Our Lady of Guadalupe in 
Monterrey Mexico. Because the rose could not be used again, a bronze rose was 
made, but the Squires of Circle 660 in Monterrey wanted a Silver Rose. Brother Miguel 
Montoya made the Silver Rose for the 1961 run and continued to make the Roses for 
the annual run up to 1997. In the 1990s, the Running of the Silver Rose became a 
Supreme Knight’s program and expanded to three Roses on three different routes from 
Canada, through the United States to the Bridge in Laredo and to Monterrey for 
presentation on the feast day 12 December. In 2014 the Knights expanded to six Roses 
with Wisconsin Knights participating for the first time as part of Route 3. Wisconsin has 
the Rose for three weeks, covering the entire State with over 1500 miles and over 21 
Rose prayer services to honor Mary. 
Route 3 of the Rose covers the central area of the United State, through 11 locals as 
shown below. 
Manitoba March 04    Wisconsin July 22 
North Dakota April 02   Illinois August 13 
Minnesota May 02    Missouri September 10 
South Dakota May 21   Arkansas October 8 
Iowa June 22     Texas November 8 
Mexico December 12 
The Roses are presented to Mary at the Basilica in Monterrey on her feast date, 
December 12 



Running of the Silver Rose 

In 1531 Our Lady of 

Guadalupe presented a cloak 

of roses to the bishop, asking 

that he build a church. In 

Thanksgiving, the first run was 

in 1960 with a natural Rose 

leaving Ontario Canada, flying 

over much of the United 

States and was a relay run 

from Laredo to Monterrey 

Mexico. Since then the Roses 

have been made of silver. We 

are again into the running of 

the Silver Roses with six 

Roses, asking Mary to accept 

our thanks and to intercede for our petitions. Our Rose 

started in Manitoba in March and will be presented to her at 

the Basilica of Our Lady of Guadalupe on her feast day, 12 

December in Monterrey, Mexico. The Rose will pass 

through 

(Location)___________________ 

(city/town)____________ , Wisconsin 

(day,date,time)_________________________ 

for you to place your thanks and  

your petitions!!!!! 



Date City Location Coordinator 

Sun 21 Jul Prairie de Chien Highway 18 wayside on the 
Mississippi Island 

Chris Riegel- Iowa Coord 

John Sustar-Wis Coord 

Sun 21 Jul Lancaster St Clement 

132 S Washington St 

#2820 D40 

Mike Tennessen 

Mon 22 Jul La Crosse Cathedral St Joseph the Work-
man, 530 Main St 

#839 D25 

Charlie Peters 

Tue 23 Jul Tomah Queen of Apostles 

315 West Monroe St 

#4125 D23 

David Dechant 

Wed 24 Jul Adams St Joseph 

166 N Main St 

#6718 D23 

Paul Beyer 

Thu 25 Jul Marshfield St John the Baptist 

201 W Blodgett St 

#1799 D30 

Gary Niziolek  

Fri 26 Jul Eau Claire   #1257 D22 

Randy Demars 



 

 

Sat 27 Jul Glenwood City St John the Baptist 

761 1
st
 St 

#4954 D82 

Joe Kulzer 

Sun 28 Jul Spooner St Francis de Sales 

409 N Summit St 

#5397 D87 

Mike Crain 

Mon 29 Jul Superior Cathedral of Christ the King 

1410 Baxter Ave 

#499 D91 

Bob Benson 

Tue 30 Jul 

  

Hayward St Joseph 

10586 N, Dakota Ave 

#6587 D81 

Joe Wadas 

Wed 31 Jul Stanley Holy Family 

226 East Third Ave 

#3247 D24 

Russ Pogodzinski 

Thu 1 Aug Schofield St Therese 

113 W Kort St 

#4628 D28  

Greg Cemke 

Fri 2 Aug Stevens Point Sacred Heart #12467 D28 

Lee Falkcavage 

Sat 3 Aug Green Bay St Agnes 

1484 9th St 

#617 D7 

Matt Wolcanski 

Sun 4 Aug Champion Shine Our Lady of Good Help 

4047 Chapel Dr 

Corrie Campbell 

Mon 5 Aug Appleton St Bernadette 

2331 East Lourdes Dr 

#12269 D15 

Mark Koth 

Tue 6 Aug Kaukauna   #1033 D9 

David Vanderloop 

Wed 7 Aug Kiel Sts Peter and Paul 

413 Fremont St 

#5539 D11 

Barry Blatz 

Thu 8 Aug Sun Prairie St Albert the Great 

2420 St Albert the Great Drive 

#4879 D51 

Paul Shepherd 

Fri 9 Aug Verona St Andrew 

301 N Main St 

#11155 D45 

Bill La Berge 

Sat 10 Aug Hales Corners Sacred Heart School of Theol-
ogy 

7335 S Hwy 100 

#4580 D68 

William Blaser/Gary Pluta 

Sun 11 Aug Burlington   #1578 D73 

John Peter Wolter 

Mon 12 Aug Clinton/Beloit   #605 D49 

Roy Nelson 

Tue 13 Aug Beloit   Roy Nelson 

Paul Isherwood - Illinois Coord 



 

Due to your overwhelming response and tremendous participation for the previous National Guard re-

sponse training event earlier this month, we have been asked to participate in next month's activity as 

well!  As you can see below, the support provided by the Knights of Columbus was greatly appreciated by 

our brothers and sisters of the National Guard! 

 

In the next section, you will see the dates and needs of their June events, as well as a letter of appreciation 

for our efforts in the last event!   

 

Thank you to all who participated.  Unable to participate in the last event, but interested in learning how 

you can take part?  Keep reading below, and you too could help in strengthening our national response to a 

catastrophic event!  Need a little more convincing? Please see the "Disaster Relief Program State report 

May-June" attachment for even more information on the May 3rd event! 

 

Dr. Lang, 

GOOD MORNING!  DR. Lang, you and your WI Knights of Columbus killed it last time!!!  THANK YOU ALL for 

your support.  I’m glad Tommy found you guys, we couldn’t have done this without your group. 

June Training dates are: 

23 June – 30 Role Players needed 

24 June – 30 Role Players needed 

25 June – 60 Role Players needed 

26 June – No Role Players 

27 June – 125 Role Players needed 

I’ve included the form for their required information and access to Volk Field Air Base. 

Thank you, Sir! 

Paulie 

Paul Ghiozzi 

Director of Tactical Operations 

E-9 Enterprises, Inc. 

Las Vegas, Nevada 

 

 

 

 

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND  

RELIEF WHEN DISASTER STRIKES 



 

Would you like to take part in the June event?! 

 
GREETINGS WISCONSIN KNIGHTS ROLE PLAYERS!, 
This is a preliminary email with directions on where to park/what to expect, etc.. 
Training Location: 
100 Independence Drive 
Camp Douglas, Wisconsin 54618  
Parking Location: 
Off Base along the base fence 
Follow the signs! 
Parking is close to: 
Chaffee Auto Repair 
N7339 County Road H 
Camp Douglas, Wisconsin 54618 
The Requirements: 
1. Be 18 years old or older 
2. Have a Valid ID (Drivers License, Passport, Military ID, etc) with you 
3. No major medical conditions 
4. Wear a bathing suit or gym clothes under comfortable weather appropriate clothing like sweats 
5. Leave Large bags and valuables at home (there is no place to lock them up) 
ENSURE you wear a bathing suit or gym shorts / Sports Bra, compressions or spandex under comfortable 
clothes. There is no separate male / female changing rooms for costumes. And you may get a little wet. 
DON'T BRING VALUABLES! There is no place to lock them up. Just bring a valid ID and Cellphone. 
DON'T BRING Bags, backpacks, etc. There is also no place to put them and the facility does not want bags on 
site for security reasons. Once again a cellphone and ID are all you need. 
BRING old clothes if you would like to donate them for military training, we will take them! ALL OF THEM! 
Bring them along with you and we will get use out of them. 
The Knights of Columbus WI have partnered with  a  U.S. Army Veteran company called E-9 Enterprises Inc. 
Their entire company is made up of military veterans and former first responders. One of the many types of 
contracts they do is provide Actors / Extras / Role Players to enhance First Responder and Military training. 
They have a great training package built for the National Guard but they cannot train without YOU and our 
community participation. As Role Players we are playing a massive part ensuring our men and women in uni-
form are ready to provide us aid in the event of a real world natural disaster or domestic terrorist attack. 
Please return this completed form to pelang60@hotmail.com  as soon as possible. I’m looking at a cutoff 
date for form entries June 20 because Volk Field requires 72 hours to create security and background checks 
for everyone entering the base. Tom Farrell from E:9 will be reaching out to everyone on the list attached, 
once I have all interested participants listed, to confirm data and get you all set up for direct access. 
Please note all instructions attached to this document. 
Kind regards and God bless, 
 

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND  

RELIEF WHEN DISASTER STRIKES 

mailto:pelang60@hotmail.com


DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND RELIEF WHEN DISASTER STRIKES (MAY-JUNE WI UPDATE)  
  
A Higher Purpose  
The Knights of Columbus help prepare our community before disaster strikes. Our local councils will engage their par-
ish  
and community in disaster preparedness exercises by organizing training, fundraisers and various awareness activities 
as  
designed by their state’s respective Disaster Relief Directors.   
  
Overview  
Communities can be brought to a halt when a disaster occurs – from significant natural disasters to local crises. As  
community leaders, Knights of Columbus will ensure that their communities are prepared through a campaign that  
promotes planning and education.   
  
Current Activity  
A day at Volk Field for our State’s Councils Knights of Columbus disaster relief training with the Air National Guard.  
State’s Council Member Representatives and their families joining us for the day were:  
➢ Sun Prairie Council 4879 - Colin Crowley, Major Bob Du Bien, Vaughn Blaeser (District Deputy #51), Paul Lang  
(District Warden #51 and State Disaster Relief Director)  
➢ Tomahawk Council 2066- Mark Tralmer  
➢ Berlin Council 1547 – John Brennan  
➢ Menomonie Council 2055 – Duane Zweber  
➢ New London Council 1797- Joe Peters  
➢ Reedsburg Council 3805 Karl Berna, Paul Quigley (District Deputy #46)   
➢ Monona Council 16863 Luke Meinholz (Field Agent) and family  
  
Members of our State’s councils participating in the May training of the Air National Guard at  
Volk Field in Camp Douglas, WI   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Above: waiting for our next trauma - Members of our State’s councils participating in the May  
training of the Air National Guard at Volk Field were treated to continuous air shows as the Air  
Force trained that day (there are two DDs Vaugh Blaeser (left and left in photo) and Paul  
Quigley (right)   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
One of our field agents and family (Right) arrived to help out. Thanks Luke, Meredith and  
family!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Left: Our staging area for trauma and triage: Right: Professional makeup artists applying  
wounds to the walking wounded! The State Disaster Relief Director getting sever arm burns,  
broken back and head trauma for his next event. Yes, they needed to lift this…to a cart from the  
ground…now that’s training!      



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our own Major Robert DuBien from Council 4879 and future DGK (right at home and experiencing sudden sight  
deprivation) Thanks, Major!      
It was a great day and good turn out  
Thanks for making this happen, worthy sir's  
  
The scheduled `Finals’ for training the Guard now updated for the end of June. Our State Disaster Relief Communication  
Chief will be sending out additional information shortly as to the itinerary and fixed dates for this training once we have  
that from the E-9 Enterprise group. We are looking to do this as a benefit for the Knights of Columbus. Once dates are  
posted, please consider attendance if you are available. More info to follow:   
Contact Information;  
The State Web site is currently under construction!   
  
The text number to the WI Knights of Columbus State Disaster Relief Team’s FlockNote is 84576.  
  
If you, or your council, have not signed up for the Wisconsin State Council Disaster Relief Network, please Text  
disasterteam to 84576 to receive updated relief effort messages and volunteer information as it occurs.    
  
Once you sign up, you can choose one or more of the Diocesan Disaster Teams networks as well.  
Our Email for the State Disaster Relief Team is kcwidr@gmail.com   
  
`Now we Begin’ Nunc Coepi  
Your Wisconsin Disaster Relief Team  
  
Paul E. Lang Ph.D., SCLA, Six Sigma, PGK  
K of C WIS Disaster Relief Team: kcwidr@gmail.com   
-Financial Secretary for Council 4879     
-District Warden #51  
-WI State Disaster Director -   
-WI 4th degree Honor Guard Assembly - 1948  
608-397-9405  
Knights of Columbus: Charity, Unity, Fraternity, Patriotism   
In service to one, in service to all  
See What the Knights of Columbus are really all about! http://bcove.me/2i670pta 

http://bcove.me/2i670pta


Save the Date 

Summer Special Olympics 

June 6,7,8 in Stevens Point 

Parade of Athletes and Opening Ceremonies  

June 6 

Honor Guard has been requested. 
We are gearing up for the State Summer Games in Stevens Point, June 6-8, 2019! This year 
is especially exciting as Special Olympics will be celebrating its 40

th
 anniversary of the State 

Summer Games at UW-Stevens Point.  
  
We would once again be honored to partner with the Knights of Columbus during the Parade 
of Athletes and the Opening Ceremony the evening of June 6 starting at 6:30pm. Please let 
me know at your earliest convenience.  
  

Additionally, we are in need of volunteers on Friday and Saturday. Please share this link with mem-
bers who would be interested in giving their time -  

https://www.specialolympicswisconsin.org/volunteer-events/2019summergames/ 

https://www.specialolympicswisconsin.org/volunteer-events/2019summergames/


We are currently in the midst of the Helping People with Intellectual Disabilities Drive. By the early 

reports Councils are doing some amazing things for these citizens. How is your Council doing with 

the Drive?  

• Did your Council conduct a Drive? 

 Yes: Thank you for everything you do for the Order!!! 

 No: Why not? 

 

• Did your Council do anything different this year?  

 Yes: Thank you for trying to improve!!! 

 How did the change impact the collection; both monetarily and 

the spirt of the drive? 

 

• Did your Council mail in their check and form? 

 Yes: Awesome 

 No: Please get it in soon. 

 

• Did your Council touch base with all of the groups you are giving money to and get their EIN 

Number? 

 Yes: Thank you for saving me hundreds of calls! 

 No: Dang, now I need to call them before the check can come back to your council. 

 Hopefully I get the calls made before Tony writes the checks back to the groups.  

 

Thank you for all you do for the Order and in making the Helping People with 

Intellectual Disabilities Drive a staple of what the Knights of Columbus are 

about. Every Life is Worth Living. 

 

Mark Jelinek 

WI KC ID Director 



 State of Wisconsin       Knights of Columbus   

 
District#_________ Council#_________________  

Total Amount Collected $________________ 

Council Name______________________________ 
Program Chair______________________________ 
City______________________________________ 
Phone Number_____________________________ 
Date_____________________________________ 
Worthy State Treasurer:  
Our Council ordered ________ Cases.   
(The number of cases ordered on District Order Form will be the number of cases assessed to each council.  
No cases can be returned.) 
 
Grand Knight:___________________________Program Chairman:   ________________________________ 

A copy of this report must be completed and mailed along with your check to: Knights of Columbus ID Pro-
gram, for the FULL AMOUNT COLLECTED within 10 days of completion of the drive.   

Any funds received after June 30
th

 will be included with the next year’s fund drive. 
  
Our Council plans to donate its share of revenue to: (Include name, address, EIN and % each to re-
ceive.) 
 

Please Print or Type Name and Address   EIN #     Amount  
             (Leave Blank) 

1.__________________________________________        ______________       _______% _________ 
 

   __________________________________________         
 

2.__________________________________________        ______________       _______% _________ 
 

   __________________________________________         
 

3.__________________________________________        ______________       _______% _________ 
 

   __________________________________________         
 
4.__________________________________________ _____________        _______% _________ 
 
   __________________________________________  
 

Checks will be made out to the above named individuals/organizations.  Checks must be cashed within 90 
days of the date the check was issued or else the check will be voided and another check will not be issued.   

Do not write in the space below 

 
Total Revenue Received       $___________ 

Cost of Tootsie Rolls ($19.50 per case)  $____________ 
 
Promotion cost and State Use Tax (2% of gross) $____________ 

   Total Cost       $___________ 
 

Balance Remaining     $____________ 
State Council’s Share (25% of Balance)    $____________ 
  
Council Share-pay as listed above (75% of Balance)  $____________ 
 
Council’s ID donations through Charities Inc.  $____________ 

   _________________________________________________________________________________ 
2. Mail to: WI KC ID Coordinator, Mark Jelinek, 120 North Park St., Richland Center, WI 53581 Revision Date: 
11/2018 



Register Today!

Established in the late 1920’s, Merrill Golf Club, is the one of the oldest 18-hole golf 
facilities in the Northwoods. After the completion of the back nine in 1986, Merrill 
Golf Club is one of the more challenging and longest courses in Central Wisconsin.

With banquet facility, two bars, and patio overlooking the 9th hole, Merrill Golf Club 
makes a welcome environment for our visiting Knights and their guests!  

Saturday & Sunday / June 8th & 9th 2019

Registration @ 7:30AM / Shotgun Start @ 9:00AM

Merrill Golf Club / 1604 O’Day Street, Merrill, WI

PLAYER INFORMATION

REGISTRATION DEADLINE:

EVENT DATE:

EVENT TIME:

EVENT HOST:

Phone:  715-536-2529 / Email:  manager@merrillgolfclub.com 

EVENT COST: $75 / Day / Person
$135 / 2-Days

May 29, 2019

If a foursome, please list your team captain & all team members below.  Each team member 
is responsible for their own registration form. No metal spikes or “cutoffs” please.

TEAM CAPTAIN’S NAME E-MAIL PHONE

Holy Family

2019 State Golf Tournament

Special Note: I have members of my party that are not golfing but wish to attend the 

banquet at the course on Saturday evening: 

NUMBER of GUEST DINNERS @ $16.00 / Person

Note:  If golf events for both Saturday & Sunday are not filled, we will put teams together as necessary.

Send / Fax / E-mail this Entry Form to:

Kevin Cohrs

1310 N Center Avenue, Merrill, WI 54452

cohrs@charter.net

Ph:  715-218-1791; Fax:  877-577-5971

LOCAL  ACCOMODATION  SUGGESTIONS:

• AmericInn by Wyndham Merrill:  715-536-7979 

• Boarders by Cobblestone in Merrill: 715-539-6880

•Wausau area hotels:  Adjacent to shopping 

• Wausau Hilton Garden Inn:  715-298-5775

• Wausau Hampton Inn: 715-848-9700

PAYMENT INFORMATION:

Please return form w/check payable to:  Fr. Rene Menard Council #1133

GOLFER NAME(S) PLEASE MAKE YOUR SELECTION AMOUNT

Council
Number

Golf Sat. &
Banquet

Golf Sun. &
Banquet

Golf Both &
Banquet

Total

(Example) $75.00 $75.00 $135.00 

John Smith 1234 X $135.00 

1.

2.

3.

4.



 
 

29th Annual WI Knights of Columbus 
State Camporee 

 
June 21,22&23,2019 

 
Stoney Creek RV Resort 
50483 Oak Grove Road 
Osseo, Wisconsin 54758 

Phone: 715-597-2102 
E-Mail—www.stoneycreekrvresort.com 

 
Come join us for a wonderful family weekend of camping experience and meet other Brother Knights and 
their family in a quiet country atmosphere. The campgrounds have sites blocked until 1st of Oct 2018. After 
that you can try again after April 1st  2019. Please mention you will be with the K of C Group when making 

your reservations. 
 

For additional information about the weekend contact chairman, 
 Harold Stohlmeyer & Mary Pat, his wife 

Ph. 608-723-2611 or 608-778-3150 or E-mail: mpstohl@tds.net 
or State Coordinator 

Joseph & Mary Huser his wife 
Ph. 715-572-4531 or 715-570-0264 or E-mail: joehuser@charter.net 

 
 

51st Annual Knights of Columbus  
International Camporee 

 

August 2 to August 9. 2019 
Held at Yogi Bears  Jellystone Park Camp-Resort 

Monticello, Iowa 52310 
Phone: 319-465-4665 

E-mail--- resevations@monticellojellystone.com & info@monticellojellstone.com 

Contact chairman Don and Lavonne Bries at 563-582-2852 or e-mail dbqbries@hotmail.com  

(note: enter KCIC in subject line) 

General information can be printed of the KCIC website. KCIC website at www.kcic/campers com 

For more information on camping with the Knights of Columbus contact: 

Tom Schmitz, (KCIC) Representative. 

Phone: 1-920-923-1215 or E-mail at trsknights@yahoo.com  In subject line put in camping. 

 

 

 

mailto:www.stoneycreekrvresort.com
mailto:mpstohl@tds.net
mailto:joehuser@charter.net
mailto:resevations@monticellojellystone.com
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2-Day Scramble Event!

June 8th & 9th 2019

Golf Course Activities Include:

▪ Shotgun Start @ 9AM

▪ Men’s & Mixed Divisions

▪ Hole-in-One Events

▪ Closest-to-the-Pin Contest

▪ 50 /50 Raffle

▪ Raffle Items

▪ Gift Bag & Box Lunch

▪ FUN!!!

Off-Site Activities Include:

▪ Saturday 4PM Mass
(St. Francis Xavier Catholic Church)

▪ Golfer’s Banquet

▪ Cocktails @ 5PM

▪ Dinner @ 6PM

(Saturday – at the Course)

(Cash Bar)

(Baked Chicken , BBQ Ribs & More!)

(See Reverse Side for Registration Form & Additional Information)

Sponsored By:

Council #1133

2019 State Golf Tournament


